
 

 

 
 
September 12, 2023 
 
 
Will Seuffert 
Executive Secretary VIA E-FILING 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 
121 7th Place East Suite 350 
St. Paul, MN 55101-2147              
 
Re: In the Matter of Establishing an Updated 2023 and 2024 Estimate of the Costs of Future 

Carbon Dioxide Regulation on Electricity Generation Under Minn. Stat. § 216H.06   
Docket Nos. E999/CI-07-1199; E999/DI-22-236 

 
Dear Mr. Seuffert: 
 
Fresh Energy, Minnesota Center for Environmental Advocacy, Sierra Club, and Union 
of Concerned Scientists (collectively “Clean Energy Organizations” or “CEOs”) write to 
provide our preferred decision options in advance of the September 14, 2023, hearing on 
this matter. CEOs support decision options 4, 6, 7, 9, 10 and 11. 

 
Respectfully, 
 
/s/Barbara Freese 
Barbara Freese 
Minnesota Center for Environmental Advocacy 
 

Attorney for Clean Energy Organizations 
 
 
 
BF/av 


